
Guy Clark 

Bulletins Available For 
Prospective Teachers 

LITTLE MAN ON "4PUS 

'THIS HAS oe EN THE MOST -rOucHING APPEAL TO GET A 
GRAPE RAISEDTHAT I HAVE EVER EXPERIENCED--WOULD YOU 
CONSIDER WRITING A FUND RPAING LETTER FOR CUR ALONI ?i s  
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Top Entertainment Offered 
By 'What's Your Bag?' 

College seniors preparing to 
teach and teachers applying for 
positions may pick up the Bul-
letins of Information describing 
registration procedures and con-
taining registration forms for the 
National Teacher Examinations 
at Lamar on Feb. 1, 1969, from 
Lamar Testing and Placement 
Office, Joe B. Thrash, director 
of testing and placement, said. 

Prospective teachers planning 
to take the tests should obtain 
their Bulletins of Information 
promptly or write directly to 
the National Teacher Exam-
inations, Educational Testing 
Service, Box 911, Princeton, New 
Jersey 08540, Thrash advised. 

Thrash noted that Lamar's 
designation as the test center 
for these examinations will give 
prospective teachers in this area 
an opportunity to compare their 
test performances with candi-
dates throughout the country. 

At the one-day session, a can-
didate may take the Common 
Examinations, which include 
tests in professional education 
and general education, and one 
of the 15 Teaching Area Exam-
inations which are designed to 
evaluate his understanding of the 
subject matter and methods app-
licable to the area he may be 
assigned to teach. 

EVENING COUNSELING 
Tuesday has been designated 

for counseling of evening students 
who are making application to 
attend the spring semester. All 
evening students who did not 
complete the procedure on Dec. 
4 and 5 should see Mr. Hill, 
director of the evening school, 
in room 100 of the Administra-
tion Annex. 

Scientists are convinced whales 
once lived exclusively on land. 

By C. Lynn Magnus 
Editor-in-Chief 

"Moments are rare," sang John 
Townes Vanzandt, Wednesday 
night at the "What's Your Bag?" 
folk festival. Moments of this 
quality are indeed rare at Lamar. 

The folk festival which began 
Wednesday continues through to-
morrow, with shows from 8 p.m. 
until midnight in Snack Bar I. 
Admission is 50 cents with an 
activity card. 

The show is emceed by David 

Minneapolis, Minn. (IP) An out-
line, presented in a memorandum 
to the Augsburg College faculty 
last May, declared that Dr. Os-
car Anderson, president of the 
college, "affirmed the determin-
ation of the college to act in 
such areas of curriculum, ad-
missions, and employment and 
sensitivity, so as to achieve the 
unity and equality we all seek." 

Pres. Anderson presented a 
five-pronged program calling for: 

1. The Educational Policies 
Committee, through its chair-
man, to prepare .  a statement re-
garding present efforts to provide 
minority history in our curri-
culum and recommendations to 
ftirther extend the study of mi-
nority history and cultural con-
tributions within the college cur-
riculum. 

2. The Student Personnel Of-
fice, through the dean of stu-
dents, to further its efforts in 
cooperation with minority stu-
dents, counselors and leaders 

Date Set For 
SAM Banquet 

Fall banquet of the Society for 
the Advancement of Management 
has been set for Friday, Jan. 
10, 1969. Dr. Frank A. Thomas, 
vice president of academic af-
fairs, will be the guest speaker. 

Twenty - seven members of 
SAM made a tour of Western 
Electric Co. plant in Shreveport, 
La., Friday, according to Bobby 
Bean, chapter president. 

During the two and a half hour 
tour members saw various corn-
ponents that make up the differ-
ent types of telephones and were 
briefed on management policies 
practiced by the company, Bean 
said. 

Hargis, who leads off with the 
first set of songs. His "Lem-
onade Soldiers" created a quiet 
in the Wednesday night audience 
worthy of a hymn. Hargis is 
a former co-owner of the The 
Halfway House in Beaumont. 

Somewhere between Glenn 
Campbell and Bob Dylan there's 
a singer named Guy Clark. La-
mar students are fortunate 
to hear him. Clark, who now 
makes his home in Houston, looks 
like he split rails with Abe Lin-
coln, and sings traditional folk 

on behalf of the three-fold pro-
gram to be supported by the 
Fund for Assistance of Minority 
Education. 

3. The Business Office, through 
the vice president for business 
affairs, to seek minority persons 
to fill vacant positions on the 
staff whenever possible and 
otherwise to further our efforts 
to carry out the college's prev-
ious commitment to Project E-
quality. 

4. The Teacher EducationCom-
mittee, through its chairman, to 
prepare a statement regard-
ing the present and future aims 
of the Education Department to 
provide adequately prepared 
teachers for urban schools. 

5. The Student Life Commi-
ttee of the Senate Academic Stu-
dy, through its chairman, to sub-
mit preliminary suggestions for 
reshaping both the faculty and 
stude ft society constitutions so 
as to give students actual par-
ticipation in the decisions which 
affect the academic program of 
the college. 

Summing up his requests, Dr. 
Anderson stated, " 'One Day 
in May' has served its purpose 
to sensitize the Augsburg com-
munity to many of the real pro-
blems and needs of our time."  

and his own compositions as if 
he's been singing since Lincoln's 
time. His performance alone 
would be worth the admission 
charge. 

Clark is followed by Beaure-
gard. Beauregard, who has just 
returned from Alice's Restau-
rant in Chicago, has the coming 
on strong style of the big folk 
group. He is best on his own 
compositions, of which he sings 
many. 

Another singer worth the ad-
mission charge on his own mer-
its if recording artist John 
Townes Vanzandt. Vanzandt en-
tertained Wednesday's audience 
with "Fraternity Blues" and ma-
ny more of his own songs. He 
too is a familiar face to many 
students who have seen him per-
form at The Halfway House, or 

during his recent appearance on 
the Steve Allen Show. 

Playing bass for both Hargis 
and Clark is Fred Destephano. 
Destephano almost never cracks 
a smile during the entire per-

performance, but his bass guitar 
is excellent. 

All four singing artists will be 
featured in a different show every 
evening. Each singer sings to 
two sets and there is a brief 
intermission in the middle. 

This show gives Lamar stu-
dents a chance to hear some 
top quality singers at student 
budget prices. Tickets are on 
sale in 101 SUB or may be bought 
at the door. 

Rotary 
(Continued from Page 1) 

contact the president of the local 
Rotary club, or can obtain in-
formation from D.D. Wiltshire, 
district governor, Box 1407, Port 
Arthur, 77640. 

Wiltshire also can provide 
information about proper persons 
to contact in other cities. 

N.H. Kelton, dean of admis-
sions, is the person to contact 
for sponsorship by the Rotary 
Club of South Park. 

Augsburg College President 
Seeks 'Unity and Equality' 

STUDENTS 
Are Gasoline Expenses 

a Problem? 

They Need No Longer Be 

20 gallons of gasoline 

free each week 

Get all the Details at your local 

Union Pure Dealer 
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